
Mount Pleasant Primary School 

NEWSLETTER 
 

Newsletter Number 20                                                                                                                                              July 21st, 2022 

Dear Families, 
 
It has been a truly wonderful return to school. Children and teachers are buzzing with the sounds of learning.  
 
The Year 3-4 camp was exceptional. Our students showed our Mount Pleasant Primary School values in every way. 
Seeing students take risks, develop friendships and grow within themselves is a privilege for educators. Thank you to our 
committed staff who took time away from their families to take our learners, they all reported that this was a wonderful 
experience for everyone! 
 
I am pleased to report that last week I had a phone call from the VSBA (Victorian School Building Authority) to confirm 
that our student toilets grant has now been appointed and architect to begin the work. I look forward to sharing further 
progress as the project begins.  
 
You may have noticed we are using SeeSaw again! The purpose is to continue to share the learning of your children with 
you, and to create a digital learning portfolio. We will use these during Student Led Conferences in Term 4. Thank you to 
families who are liking and commenting. We encourage families to comment on their children’s work as this provides 
lovely discussion prompts to talk about with them at home and at school. 
 
Nits and Student Hair 
Please ensure student with medium length hair are wearing their hair up. There have been a number of cases across 
Ballarat schools. Wearing hair tied back is the best prevention for these nasty critters. If your child has nits you will be 
called to pick them up and they will need to be treated before returning to school.  
 
School Uniform 
This is the coldest term of the school year. Please ensure children are dressed appropriately for cold weather. If your 
family needs support in obtaining a school uniform please contact the Admin Office on 5332 3646. 
 
COVID-19 Update 
The major change to schools issued regarding parents/carers who test positive to COVID-19 was issued at the end of 
Term 2. This came into effect at the beginning of Term 3 – parents/carers who test positive for COVID-19 are able to 
transport their children to and from school in their own private vehicles. They must travel to and from school only and 
must wear a face mask at all times and remain in their vehicle. RATests will continue to be delivered to families 
throughout Term 3 and Term 4. The screening recommendations remain the same – recommended testing is for 
students displaying symptoms.  
Students and staff who are household contacts are no longer required to quarantine. They can return to school as long 
as they undertake RATests 5 times within their 7 day period and wear face masks indoors if they are aged 8 and above, 
unless they have a valid exemption. If any household contact returns a positive RATest result during this period, they 
must isolate for 7 days, not attend school and notify both the school and Department of Health. 

 

Upcoming Dates 
Swimming Programme Years 1-4           Friday 22nd July – 19th August (each Friday) 
Webex – Year 5 & 6 camp     Wednesday 27th July 
Year 5 & 6 Camp                                       Wednesday 3rd August – Friday 5th August 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                         
                                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
 

                                                      
                                                         
 
 
                                                                                      
 
                                   
 

         
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

      

  

 

 

 

News from the Principal 

 

Change for swimming – swimming will be for Years 1-4. Grade 5/6 will be 

rescheduled in Term 4 due to staffing shortages at the Aquatic Centre. 



Change of Contact details 

Please let the Admin Office know as soon as possible if your details such as phone number, address change. In case of 
emergency the school needs up to date contact details of primary carers and emergency contacts.  

Home Reading Program 
We highly value our Home Reading Program at Mount Pleasant Primary School. Developing a nightly home reading routine 

is paramount to children’s reading success. 

The school sees the most reading growth in students who are committed to a nightly home reading routine. Thank you to 

families that continue to return readers and assist with a home reading routine.  

We strongly encourage all children to read to for at least 5-10 minutes every night at home. Schools provide many 

activities, learning routines that teach our learners how to read – the consolidation of this learning happens with an 

evening reading routine.  

Warm regards, 

Kate Robinson 
Principal 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 3 Swimming Lessons for Years 1 to 4 

 

 

 

The schools swimming program will run for 5 weeks 

throughout term 3 at the Ballarat Aquatic Centre 

commencing on 22nd July 2022 to 19 August 2022. 

Students in Years 1 to 4 will complete their program on 

a Friday each week. Students will leave school at 1:30pm 

and swim between 2.00pm-2:45pm. They will then 

return to school, ready for the end of the day. Year 5/6 

students will be rescheduled for Term 4 due to staffing 

shortages at the Aquatics Centre. The cost of swimming 

lessons is only $20 due to the Education Department 

Subsidy. 

Students need to bring a towel, bathers and goggles in a 

clearly named swim bag.  

 

 Please help our school win the war 

against head lice by checking your 

child’s hair over the holidays. Checking 

hair on a regularly basis helps us keep 

this issue under control. Thank you for 

your support. 

 

Extend After School Care onsite at Mount Pleasant Primary School  

Log online at www.extend.com.au or phone 1300 366 437 to book. 

I respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay respect to the ongoing living cultures of First Peoples. 

              

http://www.extend.com.au/
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjos4WEzcDaAhWExbwKHToBAawQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https://oclactive.co.uk/childrens-swimming-lessons/&psig=AOvVaw3KJ-0wBO6y24aixlRmW-UY&ust=1524030176816100


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Year 5 & 6 - PGL Adventure Camps at Campaspe 

Downs – 2022 

As part of our Interpersonal and Personal Learning 

programs, children in Year 5 and 6 will be given the 

opportunity to participate in a camp to Campaspe 

Downs, close to Kyneton this year.  

It is an excellent venue for students to visit as it 

provides many recreational opportunities, promotes 

resilience and teamwork.  

The Campaspe Downs camp will be held on Wednesday 

3rd of August to Friday 5th of August 2022.  

Activities will be included: 

Archery Canoeing  Team Challenge 

Bush Walk Flying Fox Initiative Exercises  

Bush Craft Low Ropes Orienteering  

The cost of the Campaspe Downs camp is $280 per 

student.  

To assist parents meet the commitments, a payment 

schedule will be offered by the school, whereby parents 

can make regular monthly payments. Camp fees must 

be paid in full prior to camp. 

If forms haven’t been returned could you please do 

this ASAP. 

 

 

 

Administration 
 
School Fees 
Thank you to the families that have paid school fees 
this year. These fees play an important role in the 
delivery of programs the school can offer students. 
There are several ways fees can be paid at Mount 
Pleasant. These are: BPay, EFTPO, Cash and direct 
credit to the school account BSB 063502 Account 
Number 10137822. 
5/6 CAMP 
The 5/6 camp is coming up quickly. Just a reminder the 
camp must be paid for before students can attend and 
can be paid for via any of the above methods. 
 
Kind regards  
Janine Schulze 
Business Manager 
 

Just a reminder that if you are sending 

yoghurt or other food items that require 

spoons, to please send a spoon with your 

child, as unfortunately we do not have an 

endless supply of them. 



 



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Daughters of the West is a FREE ten-week health program which aims to empower women to improve their health and 

wellbeing by providing them with the tools, knowledge and support to take control of their health journey. 

 

Venue: Selkirk Stadium 

Time: 10:00 am – 12:00 pm 

Day: Wednesday 

Commencing: 13th July 2022 

OR 

Venue: Phoenix P-12 Community College, Sebastopol Campus 

Time: 7:00pm to 9:00pm 

Day: Wednesday 

Commencing: 13th July 2022 

 

To register click here: https://www.westernbulldogs.com.au/foundation/programs  

For more information on the program, contact Sabelle McSparron from Sports Central on 5331 6966 (ext. 104) 
or sabellem@sportscentral.org.au. 

 

  

https://www.westernbulldogs.com.au/foundation/programs


     

Mt Pleasant Primary School Song 

Five days a week, 40 weeks a year 

My friends and I we all hang out here 

This is our school, where we’re learning how 

To respect each other and ourselves as well, now 

 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

When we walk up the hill, sometimes we get tired 

But we bounce right back, because we’re inspired 

By our school values, we’re building resilience 

And skills we can use to share all our brilliance, yes 

 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

We’re part of a community 

So we show responsibility 

Being kind and helping out 

Taking care of each other is what it’s all about, yes 

We break for fruit snack 

We’re on the right track 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


